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Idaho Alpine Club Bulletin
Volume 44 - Issue Number 1 - January 2004

P.O. Box 2885, Idaho Falls, Idaho 83403-2885
web site: www.idahoalpineclub.org                    e-mail: info@idahoalpineclub.org. 

2003 Executive Council Coordinators General Club Meeting
President Program Held at 7:30 P.M. on the first Wednesday of each

Garney Hardy 522-6128 Donna Whitham 520-1728 month, normally in the large meeting room of the
Vice-president Backpacking Idaho Falls Public Library.

Michelle Fox Benson 525-3238 George Cole 522-4084 NO GENERAL MEETING IN JULY.
Secretary Mark Whitham  520-1728

Jeff Coward 522-8135 Caving Membership Fees
Treasurer Dean Killian 357-7354            Full Year  July 1 - October 1

Barbara Brown           522-8977 Climbing/Mountaineering Individuals: $20 $15

Members-at-Large Conservation After October 1, the payment of full year fee applies to
Betsy Adkison 542-0786 Tim Adkison 542-0786 the following year. Full-time students (18 or older)
Tim Adkison 542-0786 X-Country Skiing and seniors (65 or older): $5 off the above fee
George Cole 522-4074 Mark/Donna Whitham  520-1728 schedule.
Gary Vecellio Bicycling

Michelle Fox Benson 525-3238 Council Meetings and Bulletin Deadline
Bulletin Editor Jeff Coward 522-8135 Council Meetings held on the third Tuesday of each

Donna Whitham 520-1728 Kayaking month at 7:30 PM
Bulletin Assistant Rob Mullin 524-3594

Rene Miller 542-5126 Canoeing

Publicity & Community Liaison Sue Page 356-5118
Donna Whitham 520-1728 Rafting

Historian/Librarian Trail Maintenance
Barbara Brown 522-8977 Open

Please mail completed common Mark/Donna Whitham  520-1728
adventure forms to the secretary.

Eric Peterson 529-9538 Family:        $25 $20

John Page 356-6486

Greg Hulet 523-6199

Day Hiking

January Council Meeting:  Barb Brown's
201 West Commons Road

February Council Meeting:  Gary Vecillio's
2930 Simon

Materials for inclusion in the next bulletin are due by
the weekend before the council meetings.  
Please send electronically to the bulletin editor at
editor@idahoalpineclub.org
February Deadline is Midnight January 17

Idaho Alpine Club Meeting 

ANNUAL WINTER BASH AND MEMBERSHIP PARTY
Wednesday, January 7, 2004, 7:30 PM

St. Marks Soup Kitchen - Corner of 4th & South Boulevard 
It is that time of the year again for the IAC Annual Winter Membership Party and to renew your membership in the IAC. If

you haven't already renewed your membership or joined the IAC, start off the new year right, so you can enjoy the many
benefits of being an IAC member.  People are encouraged to bring a dessert or appetizer to share, as well as pictures and
stories of the year's activities!! Drinks will be provided. Membership renewal will be available.  Tickets to the Banff Film

Festival will be available for purchase as well.  A Kodak Carousel style slide projector will be available for showing
members' slides.  The party is open to the public. All outdoor enthusiasts are invited to attend.

For more information contact programs@idahoalpineclub.org or check out the club website at www.idahoalpineclub.org or
call D. Whitham at 520.1728.
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President Speaks 
Hi Everyone:
Remember the membership party is Wed Jan 7.  The club
is providing beverages and some snacks, but if you feel the
need to get some of those good but bad for you holiday
munchies out of the house you can bring them for all of us
to enjoy.  Friends and family are welcome (maybe they'll
join).
As noted in the council meeting minutes, we are changing
the time of the general meeting to 7:30pm, so be alert in
March and don't be late.  Also remember the February
general meeting has been cancelled so you can all go to the
Banff Film Festival that night and support the Nordic
Patrol, not to mention see some great films and maybe win
a prize.  Last year there was a locally made film about a
watermelon that was really funny.
All you river rats, get your applications for permits.  The
deadline is Jan 31 on most rivers.  You can get addresses
on the net or call the rafting coordinator.
And finally, a pitch to ask more of you to volunteer to lead
a trip sometime this year.  You don't have to have been to
the place before, and it can be as hardcore or wimpy as you
want.  Just clear the date with the applicable coordinator so
there aren't any major conflicts with other trips.  This is a
good way to get somewhere yourself and add new places
to the club trip list.
Garney

IAC Council Meeting Minutes 
IAC Council Meeting
Meeting Date:  12/16/2003
Invitees: Tim Adkison, Betsy Adkison, Michelle Benson,
Jeff Coward, Bob Kroupa, Barbara Brown, George Cole,
Gary Vecellio, Garney Hardy.
(Attendees are underlined).

Note Taker:  Jeff Coward

1) Meeting call to order:  7:45 pm
2) Reading of previous month meeting minutes:  approved
3) Treasurer's Report:

Income:       $66.72
Expenses:  $156.50
Members to Date:  65

4) Old Business:
• IAC club window stickers (Jeff)

Final price bids expected next week, stickers will be
ordered when preferred supplier is selected.

• Preparation of old bulletins for CD scanning
(Barbara/Jeff)

List of missing bulletins has been significantly reduced,
but a few are still needed.
Anyone who has copies of 1975 or earlier issues is
encouraged to contact Barb or any council member.

• Time change for General Meetings
Since no negative comments had been received
regarding changing the time of the General Meetings.
With the library closing at 8:00 pm now, the council
approved changing the time of the General Meeting to
7:30 pm starting in March 2004.  The annual
membership meeting in January will be at 7:30 pm, and
the February meeting has been canceled so that members
can attend the Banff Film Festival at the Colonial
Theater at 7:00 pm.

• Harriman warming hut support
Discussion was held concerning donation of club funds
in order to obtain a grant for construction of a warming
hut at Harriman State Park.  The information on this
proposal has been printed in the Bulletin and was also
mentioned at the December General Meeting.  No
negative comments had been received by any of the
council members present.  The donation is contingent on
the grant being approved.  A motion was made to donate
$400 for this purpose, and was defeated.  A motion to
donate $250 was made and was unanimously approved.
The grant application needs to be sent in by January
2004, and results should be known by July 2004.  The
grant preparers will be notified.

• Issues column for the Bulletin
After discussion of this idea, it was decided that a
specific column was not really needed.  Members are
always free to submit information to the Bulletin editor
for review and inclusion in the Bulletin.  The Bulletin
Editor can always contact the council if there is ever any
question regarding the content or nature of the
submissions.

2) New Business:
• Request for funds from the rafting coordinator (Greg

Hulet)
The rafting coordinator has notified the council that
some of the rafting funds need to be available for
equipment purchases in the near future.  The Treasurer
has noted this and will plan accordingly.

• January Membership Party snacks:  Michelle (club), and
anyone else who wants to bring something.

• January council meeting at:  Barb Brown's
201 West Commons Road

• February council meeting at:  Gary Vecellio's
2930 Simon

Meeting adjourned:  9:00 pm

Share a Skill with Club Members
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Somebody taught you to pitch a tent!  You weren’t born of Jackson, Wyoming will present a show at the Colonial
knowing how to carve a tele-turn on Nordic skis.  Some Theater in Idaho Falls at 7:30 pm Friday, January 9 .
one shared their knowledge of reading the rapids or pain- The show will feature the photography of another top
stakingly taught you the ‘Eskimo roll’.  Perhaps it’s your notch mountaineer, Jimmy Chin.
turn to “Share a Skill with Club Members”.

Outdoor enthusiasts all have skills to share.  The Club’s Food will go to support local food banks. 
officers urge you, YES YOU to share your skills with other
members.  After all, the basis of the Alpine Club is the
“common adventure”.  

On two separate occasions I offered orienteering (map and ascents and descents on peaks throughout the world.
compass skills) classes to Idaho Alpine Club members at
no cost.  Additionally, self rescue and snow travel classes
have been offered.  Thursday night climbing is scheduled
each summer primarily as a learning experience for club
members who would like to learn to climb.  Beginning
backpacking and winter camping trips are scheduled each
year to introduce members to the activities with a positive
experience. Each class or activity was well attended and all
who participated enjoyed them.

Perhaps you dabble in astronomy?  I’m sure Club members
include master gardeners, archers, fly fishers, Dutch oven
cooks, ice skaters, skate skiers, rock hounds, and skate-
boarders.  Anybody know how to build an igloo, identify
wildflowers, play bocce, find petroglyphs? You DO have
something to share, why not share it with the Idaho Alpine
Club?

Give something back to the Club (and members) that has
given something to you.  Offer to teach a class, or lead an
adventure, in something you know and love.  The benefits
derived may be your own.

Gary Vecellio (see bulletin cover for contact information).

Upcoming Programs

February: No general IAC meeting this month so
members can go to the Banff Mountain Film Festival
and support the Nordic Ski Patrol.

March: IAC general meeting to start at 7:30 due to
change in library closing time.  Big mountain climbing
slide show. 

REMEMBER TO RENEW
January 9 - Extreme Snowboarder
Show in Idaho Falls

World class mountaineer and snowboarder Stephen Koch

th

Admission to the show will be a can of food and $1.

Koch, who works as an Exum Mountain Guide, is the
first person to snowboard off the summit of the Grand
Teton and down the Black Ice Couloir.  He has many first

Koch was the first to snowboard Kilimanjaro in east
Africa, Puncak Jaya in New Guinea and Vinson Massif in
Antarctica.  Koch and Chin recently returned from a trip
to Mount Everest where they attempted to climb and
snowboard the difficult north side of the mountain.

At 34 years old, Koch has accomplished more than 40
first descents, many of which have never been repeated.
Between trips and guiding for Exum, he teaches
avalanche awareness to young people through his
nonprofit, the Avalanche Awareness and Education Fund.

Through the Avalanche Awareness and Education Fund,
Stephen uses his experience to promote awareness of
potential dangers to backcountry travelers of all ages.

Koch has been featured in Outside Magazine,
Snowboard, Blue Magazine and Couloir Backcountry
Adventure.

Local sponsors of the show include The Post Register's
Let's Go! Section, Kelly Canyon Ski Resort, Red Ant Ski
Shop in Idaho Falls, All Seasons Sports in Rexburg, and
Peaked Sports in Driggs.

More than $700 in door prizes will be given away.

January 29 - Climbing in North
America Slide Show at ISU
Fred Beckey presents "Climbing in North America",
Thursday, January 29, 2004, 7 p.m., in the Idaho State
University Student Union Building ballroom, free. The
show consists of five trays of slides covering over 60
years of climbing throughout North America. The Idaho
State University Outdoor Program is sponsoring the
event. For more information contact Peter 282-3912.

IAC Bulletin Archiving Project
WANTED missing newsletters:  As part of the historical
preservation of Alpine Club documents we solicit help.
"Club Historian" Barb Brown is trying to track missing
issues of the Alpine Club Bulletin from the 1960s and
1970s.  
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If anyone has actually stashed bulletins from those years
or any other publications including membership lists,
please e-mail Barb at barbara@srv.net or call
522-8977.   We'll also be trying to round up electronic
copies to help with the archiving project.

Garney Hardy says she passed a box along to a
replacement secretary, probably in 1979 or 1980 that
she thinks contained a collection of newsletters and
notes.  This material may contain some of the missing
newsletters from the 1970's.  If anyone knows the
whereabouts of this box, please let me know.

Following are the missing issues from the early years
(referenced are the president and newsletter editor from
the year):

September 1964  (Dean Millsap; Barb Brown)

June 1967  (Boyd Norton; (Nadine Allen-Gale)

June 1974   (Cyril Slanksy; Barb Brown

April 1975   (Larry Taylor; Barb Brown )

October 1976  (Joe Gasidlo; Mark Hoza)

January 1978  (Mark Hoza; Steve Letson)

July 1979  (Mark Hoza; Cathy Chisholm)

August 1979  (Mark Hoza; Cathy Chisholm)

Banff Mountain Film Fest
Banff Film Festival date and time will be Wednesday,
February 4th at 7:00 p.m. at the Colonial Theatre.  A
preview video should be available for the December
General Meeting, or by the January meeting at the latest.
Tickets have not yet gone on sale, but they will be $10 in
advance from the usual outlets (Colonial Theatre, Idaho
Mountain Trading, Clarke Kido, Alan Crockett, etc.) and
$12 at the door.  More information is attached on the
last page.

C r o s s
Country Ski /
S n o w s h o e
Schedule For
2003 ~ 2004 

January 9 - 11 - Island Park / West Yellowstone
Skiing
Join us in Island Park and West Yellowstone to explore
the Brimstone trails at Ponds Lodge (Park ‘N’ Ski permit
required) and to ski at Rendezvous Ski Trails in West
Yellowstone (permits available at Free Heel & Wheel in
West Yellowstone).  Contact Mark or Donna to sign up
and for the meeting place, weekend plans, and time,
xcski@idahoalpineclub.org or 520.1728.

February 21 - Harriman to Ponds
Northeast of Idaho Falls in Island Park.  Rolling
intermediate terrain.  Trail is rated as advanced due to the
12+ miles.  A shuttle will be needed so those that would
rather ski at Ponds or Harriman could drop off the rest of
the skiers and shuttle the vehicles.  We will be skiing this
in reverse to avoid the afternoon winds across the
meadows.  Park ‘N’ Ski Permits will be required at either
end and are available at Ponds or Harriman.  End of the
day potluck tailgate party.  Contact Mark or Donna to
sign up and for the meeting place and time,
xcski@idahoalpineclub.org or 520.1728.

March 12 - 14 - Yellowstone Rendezvous Marathon
Race
Test what a winter of XC-Skiing has done for your
fitness level by joining us at the races.  Freestyle or
Classic 50k, 25k, or 10k XC-ski races can be entered by
accessing the website at www.rendezvousskitrails.com  

Entry fees are $50 until January 1, 2003, then increase
monthly the longer you wait to make up your mind.  You
get a great t-shirt just for entering and there are 3 yummy
food stations along the race course.  For an additional
$15 you can attend the awards banquet (more yummy
food and drawings for great prizes), in the evening after
the race.  If you don’t want to race you can still just go
up, cheer the racers on, ski on the course after the races
have started, and attend the banquet for $15.  We plan to
go stay in West Yellowstone on Friday and Saturday
night (everyone will have to make their own lodging
arrangements).  Contact Mark or Donna for more
information and where we will be staying at
xcski@idahoalpineclub.org or 520.1728.

March 20 - 21 - Huckleberry Hotsprings XC-Ski /
Snowshoe Winter Backpack
East of Idaho Falls near Flagg Ranch.  Easy 2 mile ski or
snowshoe in over mildly rolling terrain.  Depending on
the trip participants, we may continue on the additional
mile to Polecat Hotsprings to camp and soak there.  This
is great snowshoeing terrain.  This is also the annual
celebration of Mark’s birthday.  Contact Mark or Donna
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to sign up and for the meeting place and time, valid for the calendar year at all Idaho State Parks. If you
xcski@idahoalpineclub.org or 520.1728. have a second vehicle, an additional pass may be

March 13-21 - Valley of Death, Yellowstone NP
Snowshoe Winter Backpack
This moderately strenuous winter backpack snowshoe
trip to a seldom visited, trail-less area, will be a hot
springer’s paradise, as our base camp will be located
near a 100 degree large creek, that slowly gets warmer
upstream (according to a reliable source). 

We’ll take 2 days to snowshoe the 8 miles
(cross-country) to our base camp. From there, we’ll do
day hikes into 3 other nearby drainages to explore other
thermal areas and waterfalls. We’ll bring the 8-man tipi
for warmth and camaraderie.

The approximate per person cost for gas, snowmobile
shuttles, 1 night lodging, and satellite phone rental is
$125. As always, you must bring something special to
share with the group. Limit 12. For more details or to
sign up, contact Mike or Debbie Allen at 384-1545
(Boise) or madallen@ev1.net.

Harriman State Park and Kelly Canyon Notes:
During the upcoming winter, Harriman will receive two
new pieces of grooming equipment which will allow us
to better groom for classic skiing and to be more
responsive to changing weather conditions on the
skating lanes. We hope to have the new equipment in
operation by mid-January. 

As many of you know, fees for winter use at Harriman
have changed. Two years of shrinking budgets have
depleted funds needed to maintain quality grooming
programs at Harriman and Ponderosa State Parks. To
ensure that these two Nordic programs do not slip
backwards and to allow for some potential for future
growth, new fees have been implemented at each park. A
Nordic Grooming Fee will now be assessed at Harriman
in addition to the park's standard Motor Vehicle
Entrance Fee. The cost of the Grooming Fee will be
$2.00 per person for each day of use. 

This will be in addition to the current $3.00 vehicle
entrance fee. The Motor Vehicle Entrance Fee will
increase from $3.00 to $4.00 on January 1, 2004. As a
result of this new fee program, both Harriman and
Ponderosa State Parks have been removed from the Park
& Ski program. The Park & Ski pass will still be valid at
other Park & Ski sites, but it will no longer be accepted
at Harriman. 

Annual/Season Pass options are available which can
provide considerable savings. The park entrance fee may
be paid for the entire year by purchasing a $25.00
annual pass which attaches to you vehicle. This pass is

purchased for $5.00. A family/season Grooming Pass is
available as well. This pass will cover all members of
your household for the entire ski season. It is also $25.00.
To purchase either pass, please contact park staff at park
headquarters on your next visit. These fees also apply to
those renting overnight facilities at Harriman. If you have
scheduled an overnight trip to Harriman or are planning
to, please inform members of your group of the new fees. 

The Nordic Grooming Fee will be in effect when
Harriman begins grooming for the 03/04 winter season,
which is anticipated next week. The funds generated will
be used to maintain the existing Nordic program at
Harriman and provide for future enhancements. Please
call the park with any questions.

Idaho Falls Ski Club Kelly Canyon Ski Huts are now set
up with a day use only warming hut on Morgan Summit
that is a great stop for lunch.  Additionally, the Idaho
Falls Ski Club has a day / over night use warming hut set
up about 2.2 miles from the end of the road at Kelly
Canyon. The huts are open to the public. The huts are
usually installed near then middle of December and taken
down the Middle of March. Day use is unrestricted but in
order not to have conflicts at night you must call Glen
Hayes to reserve it for an overnight stay. His phone
number is 523-6839. The tent makes an excellent lunch
stop for day use and an exciting but comfortable
overnight outing. Trail maps are located at the beginning
of the trail and at the signing box." 

REMEMBER TO RENEW:
IT IS TIME TO RENEW YOUR IAC

MEMBERSHIP FOR 2004
DON’T LOSE OUT ON ALL THE

FUN BY FORGETTING TO RENEW. 
MAIL YOUR RENEWAL IN TODAY

AND BEAT THE RUSH.
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Eastern Idaho Cross-Country Ski
Guides and Maps
Available on the Idaho Falls Ski Club Website:

http://ifskiclub.com 
Bear Gulch-Mesa Falls Guide Map

Brimstone-Buffalo River Guide Map

Fall River Ridge Guide Map

Harriman State Park Guide Map

Harriman-Brimstone Connector Map

Kelly Canyon Nordic Area Guide Map

www.Delorme.com kindly allows the ski club to use
these maps.

PARK ‘N’ SKI INFORMATION
To buy or for more information about the Park ‘N’
Ski Permits:  Pick up a guide at one of the permit sellers
in Idaho Falls, Pocatello, or Island Park.  

Two of the permit sellers in Idaho Falls are:

Idaho Mountain Trading  474 Shoup Ave   523.6679  

E. Idaho Visitor Info 505 Lindsay Blvd  523.1012  

Of Note: Harriman State Park is no longer part of
the Park and Ski Program as of this year and
require either daily permits or annual passes much
like the Rendezvous Ski trails in West Yellowstone.

Trip Reports:
November 29 - Christmas Tree Snowshoe

A fresh layer of snow made a wintery landscape for the
annual ritual of searching out the perfect Christmas tree.
Debra Harrison, Jeff and Sam Forbes, Garney Hardy,
Paul Worth, Jeanne Best, Mike and Michelle Benson,
and Mike Litner, joined Mark and Donna Whitham for
the hike on snowshoes up Tie Canyon.  Sam gaily
lobbed snowballs at anyone in range and got to sled
down the hillside.  In all, five trees were deemed the
perfect tree.  Square ice-cream in Swan Valley was a
yummy ending to a fun day.

December 5-7 - Island Park

Garney Hardy, Paul Worth, and Jeanne Best joined
Mark and Donna Whitham for a weekend in Island Park.
Friday night we arrived on Bill’s Island and arose early
on Saturday to drive up to West Yellowstone where
Garney and Jeanne snowshoed along the Madison River,
with Paul following on skis.  Mark and Donna opted to
skate ski on the Rendevous trails.  In the evening we
soaked in the hot tub at the cabin, went out for an
excellent steak or salmon dinner, the guys watched a guy
flick, and the women played cutthroat dominoes.

Sunday Mark and Paul skied the ungroomed trails at
Harriman State Park while Garney, Jeanne, and Donna
snowshoed.

December 13 - Chick Snowshoe Trip

Katherine Coble, Debra Harrison, Donna DeTullio, Mel
Litt, and Shari Sellars joined Donna Whitham for a wet but
fun snowshoe hike to explore the snowshoe trails in Kelly
Canyon.  The new section of snowshoe trail, that the
Whithams had worked on clearing and signing this past
summer, lived up to the expectation that it would be a fun
roller coaster hike.  Heavy wet snow that had fallen the
night before and throughout the hike, gave us a workout
that made us really appreciate the soak at Heise afterwards.

Grant Applications 
Recreational Trails Program Project Funding 
to be Accepted Until January 30, 2004: 

The Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation provides a
variety of grants to government and private entities in Idaho
for the creation and renovation of outdoor recreational
facilities.  

Governmental entities and private organizations can apply
for grant funding.  All projects are reviewed by the
Recreational Trails Program Advisory Committee, which
makes recommendations to the Idaho Park and Recreation
Board for final approval. 
The Grant Request Forms are available at
www.idahoparks.org/about/grants_trails.html & in
Word (and WordPerfect) format from Donna Whitham (the
IDPR ORMV Southeast Idaho Non-Motorized
Representative.

Contacts:
Dan Haws 208-525-7121
East Region Grant Specialist 

Eastern Idaho Resource Advisory Committee Seeks
Project Proposals Until  

The Eastern Idaho Resource Advisory Committee (RAC) is
now accepting project proposals for natural resource
improvements on National Forest lands. Project funds have
been made available under Title II of the Secure Rural
Schools and Community Self-Determination Act of 2000.
A citizen’s panel (RAC) is accepting applications from any
interested person or organization with a proposal to
improve National Forest lands. The deadline for
submissions is Friday, February 27, 2004.

Project proposals must be submitted on the Eastern Idaho
RAC Project Proposal Form. The form and (Grants cont.)
directions for completion are available at any
Caribou-Targhee National Forest Office or on the Internet
at http://www.fs.fed.us/r4/caribou-targhee. For more
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information or for assistance in completing the proposal 40 Yellowstone Ave. West Yellowstone, Montana, 406-
form, contact Lynn Ballard or Joanna Bennett, by phone 646-7744. 
at (208) 524-7500 or by email at lballard@fs.fed.us or
jjbennett@fs.fed.us.

USDA Forest Service

Caribou-Targhee National Forest

1405 Hollipark Drive

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401 

Web Site News 
If you haven't noticed, the IAC web site
(www.IdahoAlpineClub.org) has recently been
redesigned. For your convenience, the most recent club
bulletins are included as well as all the posted club
activities. Additionally, you can: 

- Download membership applications and Common
Adventure Release forms 

- Look up contact information for club officers and
activity coordinators 

- Read the club By-Laws 

- Search the club classified ads or post you own ad 

- View pictures from recent club activities 

- Find out  what the 10 E's are anyway? 

- Check out club members' Restaurant Reviews or
submit your own review 

- Find links to other cool outdoor websites

- Activity coordinators and officers wishing to publish
information on the web site can contact the IAC
Webmaster (George Cole) at 522-4084 or
Webmaster@IdahoAlpineClub.org 

George Cole - IAC Webmaster 

Club Member Benefits

10 % discount on (non sale) outdoor equipment at
the following stores:

Idaho Mountain Trading - Shoup & B

Idaho Falls - 523-6679

K & R Adventure Gear - 522-5279

or 877-369-7407 www.knradventuregear.com

Canyon Whitewater Supply

450 S Yellowstone Idaho Falls-522-3932

Free Heel and Wheel, 

Discounts on Jerry Painter’s Hiking and Biking guide
books

Alpine Club Rental Gear is available to paid-up
members.  Call the appropriate coordinator for more
information. 

North Face VE-24 tent--George Cole
Climbing helmets-- Kurt Myers
Ice axes-- Kurt Myers
Caving helmets-- Dean K.
Carbide lamps, Clinometer & compass for cave
mapping--Dean K.
Rafting equipment --Greg Hulet

Stone Walls Rock Gym - 528.8610 

Winter Hours are 12 p.m.-9p.m. Monday-Thursday
12-10p.m. Friday and Saturday 12- 5 Sundays.
The gym offers a $1 discount to Alpine Club members.
 

Newsletter Advertising
Members: Free space is usually available for members’ ads
for used or needed equipment.  Free space (up to half pages
depending on space) is also available to businesses that
offer discounts to members.

Nonmembers:  Half page ad - $25

12 half-page ads, purchased at the same time - $20 each for
a total of $240

Full-page ad - $40 12 full-page ads purchased at the same
time  $33.34 each for a total of $400.

IAC Logo T-Shirts!!

Short sleeves or long sleeves, crew neck, heather grey Dri
Release material with embroidered club logo!  Short sleeve
$12 each.  Long sleeve $21 each.  Sizes Small, Medium,
Large, and X-Large.  The shirts are available at the monthly
meetings, but if you just can’t wait until the next meeting,
contact Garney Hardy 522.6128 to get yours sooner. 

Notes Of Interest...

The Avalanche Center for Avalanche updates & links
anywhere in the world:  www.csac.org 

for the Tetons http://jhavalanche.org/index.html 

Be Aware...Be Prepared!!! 


